
Moss & Barnett is Pleased to Recognize the Following Team Members:

Curt Smith, Chair of our litigation department, was awarded the “Champions Award” by 

the American Subcontractors Association of Minnesota (“ASA-MN”) at its 11th annual awards 

banquet held on January 27, 2011. This was the inaugural presentation of the “Champions 

Award.” The award was designed to recognize special individual members for their long-term 

work to enhance the business environment for subcontractors and outstanding contributions 

to the ASA. Curt is a founding member of the ASA and served on its board of directors. He 

has presented numerous educational programs and was a key player in the enactment of the 

Contractors Bill of Rights Act.

Congratulations for your outstanding service to the construction industry, Curt!

Chuck Parsons, a member of our real estate practice area, was recognized as a “Leader in 

His Field” for the fifth consecutive year by Chambers USA. Chuck was described as “a dean of 

real estate law.” His varied practice covers advocating on behalf of owners, developers, buyers, 

sellers, landlords, lenders, and borrowers. Since 1999, Chambers USA has been identifying 

leading lawyers and law firms throughout the United States and the world by conducting 

interviews with thousands of lawyers and their clients in an extensive range of practice areas. 

The research is in-depth and client focused, and the guide is read by industry-leading companies 

and organizations throughout the United States and worldwide. Chambers publishes an annual 

directory entitled, “America’s Leading Lawyers for Business: The Client’s Guide.”

Congratulations once again, Chuck, on this well-deserved recognition!

Mathew Meyer, a member of our litigation practice area, received two awards for his 

ongoing work with the Minnesota Committee of the Department of Defense Employer Support 

of the Guard and Reserve (“ESGR”) program on April 4, 2011. First, he was recognized as the 

Minnesota Volunteer of the Year. In addition, he was presented the national Presidential Service 

Award. The awards were presented during ESGR’s annual meeting by General Craig R. 

McKinley, the Chief of the National Guard Bureau. ESGR was formed to develop and promote 

a culture in which all employers support and value the military service of their employees, and 

it serves as the principal advocate for employers within the Department of Defense. Its mission 

is to develop and promote employer support for Guard and Reserve service by advocating 

relevant initiatives, recognizing outstanding support, increasing awareness of applicable laws, 

and resolving conflicts between employers and service members.

Thank you for your service, Mathew!
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